OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE-  21 April 2009
PROJECT-  John Day Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- No response needed, but comments are always welcome.
Description of the problem- John Day Dam is unable to complete the monthly STS inspections this week for a couple of reasons.  The STS camera is experiencing electrical problems, which is now under investigation and the STS crane remains out of service for about two more weeks, due to the earlier derailing.  The E Crane could be used for inspections but takes about two weeks to complete the inspections and requires twice the manpower.
The Project plans to delay STS inspections until the STS crane returns to service.  Should the STS crane not return to service in two weeks, the Project will begin STS inspections with the E Crane.  
Type of outage required- No outage required.  
Impact on facility operation- STS inspections will not occur on the FPP required schedule.  Should the STS crane not return to service in a couple of weeks, two crews and about two weeks will be dedicated to STS inspections.
Length of time for repairs- The STS crane is expected to return to service in two weeks.
Expected impacts on fish passage- Expected impacts on fish are slight to none as there is little debris in the river and historically, little debris has been found on the STSs.
Comments from agencies

Final results
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
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